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WOODSHOP ADVISOR 

CAPITAL AREA WOODWORKERS  

September Meeting Review: 

There were 23 in attendance at the September 

meeting. One guest, Mr. Frank Rahman, was present. 

Frank heard about our club from Michael Mitchell 

while both were attending a woodworking class at 

Marc Adams School of Woodworking. The meeting 

was run by President-Elect Rich Nichols.  

Treasurerôs Report: Steve Verhulst reported the 

Clubôs bank balance is $3,290.00 and all bills are paid 

to date.  

Club Business: There was some discussion 

concerning the following topics:  

¶ Norm Koerner asked the members to provide 

suggestions for a possible club trip.  

¶ Rich Nichols reminded everyone that the annual 

club Christmas party has been scheduled for 

Wednesday, December 5th, 6:00 P.M. at Bella 

Milano Restaurant. Rich said the menu would be 

similar to last yearôs.  

¶ Clay Crocker asked if the members were 

interested in having live music at the club 
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President-Elect   Richard Nichols  502-4486 

Past President         Michael Mitchell 416-1819 
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At-Large  Steve Gage  306-1678 

At-Large  John Little  414-2657 

At-Large  Norm Koerner  787-8795 
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Future Meeting Topics / Events 

Annual Club Christmas Party 

Wednesday, December 5th at 6:00 P.M. 

Bella Milano 

4525 Wabash Ave 

Springfield, IL 62711 

Live Music by Dennis Darling 

Please bring a small item for the spouse/friend raffle 

Future Meeting Topics / Events 

 

November Program Presentation by: 

Robert Jesse 

Mark Lovik 

Tom Stack 

Tuesday, November 6th at 6:30 P.M. 

Upcoming Meeting: 

Monday, October 1st, 2018 

Social Time 5:15 to 6:30 

Meeting starts promptly at 6:30 

MCL Cafeteria, 2151 Wabash Ave 

October Program: 

Hardwood Edging Techniques for 

Curvilinear Projects 

By Roland Folse 
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Special Notes:   

Share What Youôve Learned:  If youôve read an inter-

esting article or some other woodworking related 

source, bring the topic to one of our meetings to 

share.  Your participation is needed. 

Bring a Friend: You are encouraged to bring a friend 

who might be interested in the presentation topic. 

This is a good way to help expand our membership. 

50/50 Raffle Items:  Bring an item to be given away 

during the 50/50 raffle. Most of us have unused items 

around our workshops that we could part with!  

Show-and-Tell: Members are encouraged to bring in 

items or projects to share at our meetings. Show us 

what youôve been working on lately! 

TO SERVE AS A CLUB OFFICER! 

Currently open and upcoming positions: 

PRESIDENT-ELECT 2019 

TERM BEGINS JANUARY 2019 

EDITOR 

TERM BEGINS JANUARY 2019 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT 

Show-and-Tell Contest 
Any member who brings an item for Show-and-

Tell to a regular club meeting will receive a free 

raffle ticket for a chance to win $10. 

Check Out Your CAW Website! 

If you have not been to www.cawspi.org in a while, 

you should check it out! The website has a new, up-

dated look and is easier to administer. Some new fea-

tures include a members only bulletin board and  

password protected member information. If you need 

the password, contact Michael Mitchell at:                   

michael.f.mitchell@comcast.net 

Christmas party again this year. After some 

discussion, a motion was presented to approve 

securing the musical services of Mr. Dennis 

Darling at a cost of $50 plus a meal. The motion 

carried. Clay agreed to contact Mr. Darling to get 

the club on his schedule. 

Evening Programs: There were three evening 

program presentations given. The first one, on using 

the Zyliss vise, was presented by David Kalaskie. 

David purchased his Zyliss vise 30 years ago after 

seeing a demonstration of the vise at the Illinois State 

Fair grounds. David did a very good job of 

demonstrating the portability, versatility, and 

usefulness of his vise along with all of the included 

attachments. The Zyliss vise was originally designed 

and built in Switzerland but is now manufactured and 

sold under the Z-vise name. The second presentation, 

given by Rich Nichols, was a PowerPoint 

presentation about a series of ñscrap woodò sofa and 

end tables he designed and built. Rich uses many 

exotic woods in his projects, so he has accumulated a 

lot of scraps over the years. The third presentation of 

the evening was a discussion about Health and Safety 

in the Home Workshop led by Lynda Snodsmith and 

her husband Dr. John Snodsmith. Lynda covered a 

wide range health and safety issues of concern to our 

members while working in their home workshops. 

Pictures from the presentations begin on page 3. 

Show-and-Tell: Curtis Meinhardt brought in a media 

shelf project he has been working on. Curtis was 

seeking input from the members on how to improve 

the design and construction of his project. New 

member Dave Sullivan brought a number of intricate 

scroll saw pieces he had made. Jim Kuluvic passed 

around some photographs he had taken of a bedroom 

suite project he has been working on. Finally, Norm 

Koerner shared a helpful tip for woodturning; he 

suggested ñknocking offò the corners of square 

turning blanks using the ratio: 30:40:30. Pictures and 

details of this monthôs Show-and-Tell can be found 

on starting on page 5. 

50/50 Raffle: The winner of the 50/50 drawing was 

Roland Folse who received the winning amount of 

$37.00. Dave Sullivan received a $10 prize for 

winning the Show-and-Tell drawing. 

Meeting, Cont. from p1 
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Using the Zyliss Vise 

Clockwise from upper left: (1). David explaining 
the different components of his Zyliss vise which 
he has owned and used for over 30 years. (2). A 
Zyliss vise attached to a workbench. (3). An origi-
nal Zyliss vise showing the standard components. 
Examples like this one can be found for sale used 
online from time to time. New versions are manu-
factured under the name Z-Vise. (4). David demon-
strating one of the many uses for his Zyliss vise. 
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Building a Scrap Wood End Table 

Clockwise from upper left: (1) Rich makes his table 
tops using the offcuts of exotic species of woods 
used in his other projects. (2) Here Rich is using his 
drum sander to flatten a table top.  (3) Rich ñframesò 
the tops using Walnut. (4) The table legs are also 
constructed using Walnut. Here Rich is using a band 
clamp to glue together the miter joints. Note the re-
inforcing blocks he uses to keep the legs from bow-
ing while under clamp pressure. (5) Rich with one 
of his completed end tables.  


